



Minister for Education and Training Minister for the Arts

1 0 APR 2007

Mr Neil Laurie The Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House Corner Alice and George Streets BRISBANE QLD 4000



## Dear Mr Laurie

Thank you for your letter dated 9 March 2007 regarding Petition No. 792-07 on behalf of the parents of students at Mount Crosby State School regarding classroom accommodation.

I am pleased to inform you that Mount Crosby State School had a two-space relocatable building delivered on 11 March 2007 and was occupied on 15 March 2007. This building provides classroom accommodation for students and is equipped with services such as computer cabling and water.

The existing relocatable building is to be redesignated for the special education program at the school. The building has been internally painted, recarpeted and a concertina door installed.

Should the parents of students at Mount Crosby State School wish to discuss this matter further, they can contact Mr Grant Byrne, Regional Facilities Manager, Greater Brisbane Region, on telephone 0414 538 249.

My department will continue to work with the Mount Crosby State School community to improve the school's facilities.

Yours sincerely

Rod Welford MP

Ref: 07/36940